
THE CHURCHMOUSE 
Windsor Presbyterian Church August 2015 

When we go to church, two of the most 
important things we do are connect with 
God and connect with others. When we 
invite people to church, as we have 
been doing this summer, we offer them 
the opportunity to be part of a commu-
nity—to belong to something greater 
than themselves. However, becoming 
part of a community, trying to figure out 
how to insert yourself into an estab-
lished group, can be very difficult. Walk-
ing into church can be like walking into 
someone’s else’s family reunion. So it 
is up to us to help those God brings 
through our doors feel as comfortable 
as possible. 

There is a fine line between welcoming 
newcomers and overwhelming them. 
Just like us, some people feel very 
comfortable talking with strangers while 
it is difficult for others. So, here are a 
few suggestions for us to extend hospi-
tality: 

1. First, be your genuine self — not 
everyone is gregarious. You need to do 
what suits your personality. 

2. Remember how hard it is to walk 
into a new place. Everyone needs to be 
treated with genuine kindness and care. 

3. Each person, family, or group that 
visits needs a guide, someone to get to 
know them and help them find where 
they fit. 

4. Passing of the peace is a great time 
to introduce yourself. Then, after the 
service, look around to make sure all 
our visitors have someone checking in 
with them. If you felt a connection with 
someone, be sure to speak with them 
again. Sometimes after meeting some-
one, we realize they might have a con-
nection with someone else in the con-
gregation, due to age, interests, etc. If 
so, try to make that introduction. 

5. See if they would like to come to 
fellowship or perhaps another activity in 
the week. Guide them to Fellowship 
Hall and help them find their place. 

Try to help all our visitors feel welcome, 
but realize some people want to be a 
little invisible when they visit a church. 

Coming into the fellowship time can be 
intimidating. We have to make an extra 
effort to welcome during that time. Im-
agine walking into our fellowship space. 
It is hard to know where to sit because 
you see people’s backs around full ta-
bles. 

Watch for visitors as they come in. Help 
them get some treats and invite them to 
your table, even if you have to move to 
another table or pull up more chairs. 
Make sure they see smiling faces and 
not just people’s backs. 

Sometimes after church we are so busy 
catching up with each other and attend-
ing to the work of the church that we 
can ignore our visitors. Make welcom-
ing others a priority over any other visit-
ing or church business. 

If you are inclined, check with the 
church office to see if we have contact 
information and write a quick note dur-
ing the week telling them you are glad 
they came. We even have special notes 
for worship visitors.  

When someone comes back to church, 
greet them again. Reintroduce yourself 
and tell them how glad you are that 
they are here. Try to make real connec-
tions with all those God brings through 
our doors. Those are my ideas. What 
else do we need to be doing to be the 
welcoming church we want to be? I 
would love to hear 
your thoughts. 

Happening This 

Month: 

 August 6 CFUM Din-
ner  

 August 15 Presbytery 
Meeting 

 Bible Study Tues-
days at 9:30 

 Men’s Group Thurs-
days at noon 
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To the Flock . . . 
 

It is the mission of Windsor 

Presbyterian Church to be a 

warm, supporting family for 

worshiping God, learning and 

practicing Christ’s teachings, 

and sharing Christ’s good news 

with others. 
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Serving:  CFUM Dinner 

The next opportunity to serve the 
Moulton Elementary community dinner 
at Trinity UMC will be Thursday, Au-
gust 6

th
. A volunteer sign up sheet will 

be available in Fellowship Hall. If you 
would like to volunteer to bring food, 
prep, or serve, please sign up. Our serv-
ing dates for 2015-16 are: 

1. Tuesday, July 7 
2. Thursday, August 6 
3. Tuesday, September 8 
4. Tuesday, October 6 
5. Friday, November 6 
6. Tuesday, December 8  
7. Thursday, January 7, 2016 
8. Tuesday, February 9, 2016 
9. Tuesday, March 8, 2016 
10.Thursday, May 5, 2016 

Questions? See Jim or Linda Newsom 
(515-238-7112 or  

 LindaANewsom@hotmail.com) 

Learning and Serving  —Linda Newsom 

Vacation Bible School was held July 21 – 23 
with children’s and adult classes, which followed 
a time of fellowship and dinner.  Many thanks to 
the folks who taught the children and adult clas-
ses and the folks who provided the dinners.  
YOU are heroes indeed!  Thank you to Jeff New-
som, Madison and Ryan’s dad, for providing the 
Goliath cut out for our session of slingshot and 
marshmallow target practice!  You can meet Go-
liath in Fellowship Hall!  

 

We continue with the regularly scheduled Sun-
day School for adults and children on Sunday 
mornings, bible and lectionary study and the 
Wednesday evening summer movie night.  We 
are creeping up on the new school year and will 
be announcing fall learning opportunities at the 
end of this month.  Please watch for those an-
nouncements coming soon. 

Our next scheduled CFUM Supper Club dinner at Trini-
ty United Methodist Church will be on Thursday, Au-
gust 6

th
.  We will need hands to prepare the food in the 

Windsor Church kitchen beginning at noon and con-
cluding by 3:30 PM when we load the vehicles and 
transport the food to Trinity. Thank you so much for re-
sponding to the call for servers.  We have a full slate of 
helpers!  Hurray!   

 

We still need help with the prep work in the Windsor 
kitchen, and donations of food and milk.  Extra milk is 
always appreciated due to the high volume of children 
served at CFUM throughout the week.  Leftovers are 
sent home with the participants which helps to stretch 
tight meal budgets for the families served.   Every con-
tribution counts, so please give generously.   

 

A sign up sheet is on the table in Fellowship Hall.  
Please let us know what you can contribute so we can 
fill in any gaps before August 6

th
.  As always, a big 

thank you for your support.   

Whether you're talking with a new face or a 
long-time member, be sure to welcome each 
other to worship! Please join our Sunday 
worship services at 7:30 & 10:30 a.m. We 
also worship together at various activities 
throughout the week -- check out the calen-
dar and try something new! Also thank you 
to harpist Maren Grant for a wonderful addi-
tion to worship on July 26th.  

- JoAnn Seeman (Music and Worship) 

 

mailto:LindaANewsom@hotmail.com
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 

 

Scrapbook 

Group 

2 

7: 30 am Early Worship 

8:30 Sunday Prayers 

9am    Sunday School 

10:30am     Worship 

Fellowship 

3 

 

4 

9:30 Bible 

Study 

 

 

 

5 

 

 

 

 

7:00 

6 

TOPS 

Noon Men’s 

Group 

CFUM DINNER 

7 

 

 

8 

 

9 

7: 30 am Early Worship 

8:30 Sunday Prayers 

9am    Sunday School 

10:30am     Worship 

Fellowship 

 

10 

 

11 

9:30 Bible 

Study 

 

 

 

Potluck 

12 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00  

13 

TOPS 

 

Noon 

Men’s 

Group 

 

14 15 

 

 

16 

7: 30 am Early Worship 

8:30 Sunday Prayers 

9am    Sunday School 

10:30am     Worship 

Fellowship 

 

17 18 

9:30 Bible 

Study 

19 

 

 

 

 

7:00  

20 

TOPS 

 

Noon 

Men’s 

Group 

 

21 

 

22 

23     

7: 30 am Early Worship 

8:30 Sunday Prayers 

9am    Sunday School 

10:30am     Worship 

Blessing of the Back-

packs 

       Fellowship 

24 

/ƘǳǊŎƘƳƻǳǎŜ 
Deadline 

25 

9:30 Bible 

Study 

 

 

 

 

26 

 

 

 

 

7:00  

 

 

27 

TOPS 

Noon 

Men’s 

Group 

 

  

28 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

29 

 

 

 

 

 

30 

7: 30 am Early Worship 

8:30 Sunday Prayers 

9am    Sunday School 

10:30am     Worship 

Fellowship 

 

31     

 

 

 

 

August 2015 

Door-to-Door Outreach 

Thursdays 
4:45 to 5:45 
and 6:30 to 

7:30 

Saturdays 
12:00 noon 
to 6:00 pm 
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Food Pantry 

Items and donations are collected 

the 3rd Sunday of every month and 

can be brought anytime.  Please 

donate far before the expiration 

date.  Thank you for your monetary 

gifts to the Food Pantry.  Thank you 

for your support. 

 

The donation container 

is put out on the 3rd 

Sunday of the month.  

With monetary dona-

tions we purchase dia-

pers from Aldi's for only $5 a pack-

age - in sizes 3,4 & 5 (most needed 

sizes). Diapers can be brought any-

time and are delivered monthly to 

CROSS Ministries.  In July we had 

record contributions and were able 

to purchase eight packages of dia-

pers!  Thank you for your support. 

 

Save the Date  "Walk to End Alz-

heimer's" 

The "Walk to End Alzheimer's” will 

be held in Des Moines on Saturday, 

September 19th.  We are registered 

once again as the "Windsor Warri-

ors" team.  The 1 mile walk and talk 

or 2 mile regular route starts at the 

State Capitol.  Registration starts at 

8:00, opening ceremony at 9:30, 

and walk at 10:00.  There will be a 

sign up sheet if you'd like to walk.  

We will be raising funds for the Alz-

heimer's Association.  It is also to 

raise awareness of this disease.  If 

you choose not to walk and want to 

help, team members will accept 

donations.  If you have any ques-

tions, please ask Barb Pomeroy.  

More information will come later 

this month.  Thank you very much! 

Recent Prayer Needs: Keith and Nancy Baker, Jeff Fisher (Karen Fisher’s son) 

Praise: Max Bridgemwater (has moved home!) 

Continuing Prayers: Michael Aksamit, Roy Aksamit, Keith Ankeney, Jim & Georgia 
Burnes, Jean Carlston, Dick Cox, Karen Fisher, Glenna Grohe, Dewey Heaton, Claude 
Jones, Norma McWilliams, Virginia Nichols, Wanda Ori, Anne & Cliff Scholten, Janice 
Swanson Judy Teig, Marylu Zimmerman 

Friends of the Church: Dan Ankeney (Keith’s 
son), Katlyn Brouwer (Michael Aksamit’s girlfriend) Robert Chandler 
(Father of Jessica McCubbin), Richard and Linda Christie, Rick 
Condit (Callie’s Dad), Will Cox, Darrel Cox, Jasper Kray (friends of 
the King family), Rick Tallon (family friend of Barb Pomeroy), Sara 
Stimac (cousin of Brenda Enochs), Don Yost (Pam Lawler’s Father), 
Quincy (friend of the King family),   

Our Church: Pray that God’s Spirit would continue moving within our 
congregation so that we show God’s love and are witnesses to God’s 
grace in the world.  Pray for God’s blessings on our outreach efforts. 

Caring and Sharing —Barb Pomeroy 

Serving 
Schedule 

Ushers and  

Greeters 

Worship 

Assistant 

Fellowship 

Host 

August 2 Sue Cooper Cindy Ray Donna Dickerson 

August 9 Barb Pomeroy  Beth Adams 
Phyllis Barton and 

Beth Schmitz 

August 16 Rich Teig   

August 23 Sue Cooper  Helen Jones 

August 30 Beth Schmitz Barb Pomeroy  

August 2015 

Birthdays 

10 Helen Hickman   

13 Allen Rains 

14 Claude Jones  

15  Caleb Enochs  

16 Jim Burnes  

17 William Haines 

20 Kyle Cox 

27 Donna Dickerson 

28 Pat Denton 

Anniversary 

05 Lorin and Cheri Knapp 

13 Ross and Peggy Paschall 

14 Dwight Tomes and Jayne Owen 

22 Bill and Barb Duff 

24 Bob and Cindy Ray 
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Finance and Personnel —Ron Grohe 
under budget. 
 
The Capital Fund showed a net 
loss of $ 1,700 for the month. 
Income was $ 1,400 below 
budget as rents were lower for 
the month due to a couple of 
vacant properties in June. 
 
Our contributions for Local Mis-
sion in July will be $200 to Bea-
con of Life Women’s Shelter), 
$200 to Iowa Homeless Youth 
Shelter and $200 to Ekram Ka-
chu, a local Sudanese woman 
who is a recent seminary grad-
uate.  

The Operating Fund had a net 
loss of $ 2,000 for the month. 
  
Total Operating Income 
($8,263) was $3,400 under 
budget. General Contributions 
were $2,200 less than budget, 
miscellaneous Income was 
$900 under budget, and Mission 
offerings were $300 under 
budget.  
 
Total Expenses ($10,237) were 
$ 1,400 under budget. Person-
nel expenses were $ 600 less 
than budget, and Building & 
Grounds expenses were $800 

Financial Report– 
June 2015 

June 2015 

 
1 Month 
Budget 

 
Year to Date 

Actual 

 
Year to Date 

Budget 

General Contributions 4,892.56 7,083.33 41,387.04 42,500.00 

Operating Income 3,370.16 4,525.00 22,773.75 27,150.00 

Operating Expenses 10,237.12 11,608.33 63.388.06 69,650.00 

Net Gain (Loss) (1,974.40) — 772.73 —  

Capital Income 2,800.39 4,158.33 20,727.70 24,950.00 

Capital Expenses 4,496.36 4,158.33 23,218.65 24,950.00 

Net Gain (Loss) (1,695.97) — (2,490.95) — 

It has been said that’s it’s al-
ways darkest before the dawn 
and we have experienced a 
couple of low financial points in 
May and June. However, as of 
August 1, all of our rental prop-
erties will be rented and some 
major maintenance has been 
completed on some of them 
within the last couple of years. 
Therefore, we are ready to 
charge into the future with en-
thusiasm and a positive atti-
tude. 

A BIG THANKS to all those who made contributions to help beau-

tify our church.  We have a new sign with 
our worship hours, flowers along the east 
side of the building, a new ceiling in Fel-
lowship Hall along with a newly waxed 
floor, and clean carpets.   

Buildings and Grounds  —Rod Enochs 



6301 University Avenue 
Windsor Heights, IA 50324-1815 

Windsor Presbyterian Church 

Phone: 515-277-8379 
Fax: 515-277-5200 

We’re on the Web! 

www.windsorpc.org 

Staff 

Shamaine Chambers King, Pastor 

Callie Condit, Administrative Assistant 

Eve Copeland-Clark, Director of Music Ministries 

Jim Behrens, Organist 

Deb Hibbert, Accountant 

Duda Plavulj, Custodian 

Mae & Stella Murphy, Children’s Ministries 

Session 

Ron Grohe (2016)  Finance and Personnel 

Barb Pomeroy (2016)  Caring and Sharing  

Linda Newsom (2017)  Learning and Serving  

JoAnn Seeman (2017)  Music and Worship 

Rod Enochs (2018) Buildings and Grounds 

Dick Woods (2018) Outreach 

Dwight Tomes, Clerk of Session 

Deacons 

Nancy Baker (2016) 

Jessica McCubbin (2016) 

Beth Schmitz (2017) Secretary 

Rich Teig (2017) 

Sue Cooper (2018) Chair 

Donna Dickerson (2018) 

Return Service Requested 

A special shout out to Peggy Paschall, Linda New-
som, JoAnn Seeman, and Sue Cooper, the Women's 
Windsor Warblers for sharing their talent with us 

during worship in July!! 

Movie Night 

Each 
Wednesday at 
7:00 p.m. 
throughout the 
summer, we’ll 
watch a movie suited to 
general audiences, then 
discuss the film through the 
lens of faith. 

Worship in August—The Season of Pentecost 

August 2 Guest Preacher Don Elly 

August 9 Guest Preacher Don Elly 

August 16 Grace 

August 23 Grace 

August 30 Grace 

Bible Study 

Please join us for our two 
Bible Study groups.  We 
have a group that meets on 
Tuesday mornings at 9:30 
which is led by Pastor 
Shamaine and another 
Thursday at 
noon led by 
Elder Dick 
Woods.   


